

Your ref:

Our ref: D24/0886442

Enquiries

Luke Bradley Principal Mundijong Primary School Livesey Street MUNDIJONG WA 6123

Dear Luke

I refer to the one year follow up review for the teaching quality domain following Mundijong Primary School's Public School Review in Term 4, 2023.

I am advised that Rebecca Bope, Director, Public School Review and Joanne Stewart-Magee, Principal, Orelia Primary School, met with you and members of staff, to consider the extent to which the school has made sufficient and sustainable progress against the report's recommendations for this domain.

The advice received confirms the school has demonstrated sufficient and sustainable progress towards meeting the Standard in relation to the 2023 Public School Review report recommendations for the teaching quality domain.

I am advised that a targeted focus on school improvement has been strengthened through the implementation of the business plan, operational plans and whole-school processes, which highlight the school's shared and unifying vision of 'learning together, growing together'.

It was evident to the review team, that this vision has given rise to the embedding of consistent and connected whole-school approaches to teaching and learning. I am also advised that engagement with Teach Well professional learning programs, has strengthened the implementation of the whole-school instructional framework, delivery of learning programs and data analysis processes.

I note that under your leadership, targeted instructional supports including coaching and professional learning are prioritised, reflecting a strong commitment to developing staff capacity, while also fostering a performance culture centered on quality teaching. This is to be commended.

Mundijong Primary School is to be congratulated for its professional commitment by first, noting the areas for improvement and second, implementing strategies that have resulted in the improvements desired.

You will receive formal notification of your school's next Public School Review, inclusive of all domains, in the 2 terms leading up to your review. This notification will be provided in 2026.

I wish you and the staff continued success in your endeavours to provide high quality education for your students.

Yours sincerely

26 NOV 2024 Steven Watson

Deputy Director General, Schools

cc. Raechelle Lee, Executive Director, Strategy and Policy
Sue Cuneo, Director of Education, South Metropolitan Education Region
Sally Panizza, Assistant Director of Education, South Metropolitan Education Region
Kylie Bottcher, Assistant Director of Education, South Metropolitan Education Region
Chair, School Board, Mundijong Primary School